METROPOLITAN SCHOOL DISTRICT OF WASHINGTON TOWNSHIP

INDIANAPOLIS, INDIANA  46240

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Dr. James Mervilde



FROM:
Mike Kneebone, Director of Technology

DATE:

November 2, 2009 

SUBJ:

Internet Connectivity 470 Responses

The Metropolitan School District of Washington Township has investigated the expansion of our Internet connection.  Following eRate guidelines we submitted a 470 form to publish our request and to solicit responses from qualified vendors. We received 4 responses to the 470 request.

Currently we have a 9MB connection, which allows for overage but we incur additional charges.  In an attempt to keep our average Internet usage down we are blocking multiple types of media and online resources that consume bandwidth.  With the increase in online assessments and textbook materials that require larger amounts of bandwidth, this arrangement will no longer serve our needs.

Of the 4 vendors that submitted their proposals we found FiberTech to offer a high amount of bandwidth at a very low cost monthly charge. The proposal is for a 100MB connection to the Internet with no overage charges, so the monthly cost can more easily be budgeted for. This contract would provide 10 times the current contracted bandwidth for less than we are currently paying on a monthly basis.  I am recommending that the School Board approve a 3 year contract with FiberTech to provide our Internet connection.

	Vendor
	FiberTech
	AT&T
	ENA
	Cogent

	Bandwidth
	100MB
	100MB
	45MB
	100MB

	Installation Costs
	$1250
	$0
	$0
	$1000

	MRC
	$3220
	$4348
	$4660
	$3967

	Term 
	36months
	36months
	36months
	36months


MRC = Monthly reoccurring costs
